
 

 

 

Bernadine Maguire 
Southampton City Council 
Civic Centre 
Southampton 
SO14 7LT 
 

 22nd March 2013 
 

Dear Bernadine 
 
Grant Scheme Ref: Flood Resilience Community pathfinder – Omnicom 17420 
 
Thank you for your application for the above Grant Funding Project. All applications have been 
assessed against the priorities and criteria as set out in the Invitation to Apply published on 6th 
February 2013 via the Bravo system. 
 
We are pleased to inform you that Defra is offering Southampton City Council a grant, under 
Section 31, with a total value of £472,000.00, four hundred and seventy twothousand pounds  
 
The Grant Funding Period is from 22nd March 2013 and ending on 31st March 2015.  
 
The award of this Grant Funding Offer will be formalised under a Section31 Award which will be 
sent to you for your authority’s approval before the end of March, in the meantime due to the 
urgency of this funding should you wish to accept this offer please response to me, via mail within 
the next 2 working days, stating your authority’s acceptance of the funding offer.  As stated 
previously I will then ensure the funding offer is formalised under Section 31 and provide you with 
feedback on your bid. 
 
In the meantime, if you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mandy Trueman 
 
Category Team Manager 
Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs 
Procurement & Commercial Function - Technical Goods & Services 
Room 401, Foss House, Kings Pool 
1-2 Peasholme Green 
York. YO1 7PX 
 
T: 01904 45 4582 
M:07768 80 3247 
 
e-mail: mandy.trueman@defra.gsi.gov.uk 


